
STANDING PUBLIC HEALTH ORDER – JUNE 3, 2020 

The terms of this Second Addendum and the Seventh Notice of Public Health Order and its first 
Addendum dated May 27, 2020 shall remain in effect through July 3, 2020. Where the terms of 
this Addendum conflict with the terms of the Seventh Amended Notice of Public Health Order 
and its Addendum dated May 27, 2020, the terms of this Second Amendment shall control.  

Houses of Worship. Effective June 5, 2020, houses of worship may open to 50% of the posted 
occupancy limit indoors not to exceed 50 people, whichever is less, while meeting the 6 feet 
distancing requirements in every direction between non-household members. Any additional 
rooms in the house of worship may host up to 10 people implementing 6 feet distancing 
requirements. For outdoor worship services, a house of worship must maintain 6 feet distance 
between non-household members and work with the appropriate local authority to obtain 
approval for the maximum number of individuals who may attend in the designated outdoor 
space. Houses of worship shall also meet the following requirements: Face coverings must be 
worn by staff, volunteers and congregants while on the premises of the house of worship, 
except for children 2 years old and under, those with trouble breathing, or those unable to 
remove a mask without assistance. Houses of worship must follow the Colorado Department of 
Health and Environment Cleaning Guidance, as well as the CDC guidelines for Cleaning and 
Disinfecting Your Facility in preparing their buildings prior to, during, and following any 
gathering. Restrooms and the worship space, particularly any metal or plastic on chairs, and all 
high touch surfaces or shared objects must be disinfected between services. Each House of 
Worship must submit and adhere to a COVID-19 Business Safety Plan using sector-specific 
guidance to address capacity, physical/social distancing, masks and cleaning practices.  

Outdoor Recreation. The following types of recreational activity shall adhere to the described 
limitations and requirements:  

Guided Services. Group sizes are limited to 10 clients/customers. Guide services for 
fishing, hunting, biking, horseback riding, canoeing, kayaking, stand up paddle boarding, 
ATV tours, and climbing are permitted in groups no larger than 10. River outfitters, 
rafting, or Jeep Tours in groups of up to 2 households in a boat or jeep only in groups of 
no more than 10. All guide service providers, outfitters and other similar services must 
submit and adhere to a COVID-19 Business Safety Plan using sector-specific guidance to 
address capacity, physical/social distancing, masks and cleaning practices.  

Ski Areas. Ski areas may open for skiing and summer activities upon approval of the 
COVID-19 Business Safety Plan. Area operators must work with Public Health to submit 
and adhere to a COVID-19 Business Safety Plan using sector-specific guidance to address 
capacity, physical/social distancing, masks and cleaning practices.  

Playgrounds. Beginning June 1, 2020, playgrounds, skateboard parks, racquet sports 
and other non-league, non-coached, informal park usage are open with the underlying 
land owner or operator of the playground posting a maximum capacity based upon 



social distancing requirements and the size of the playground. High touch areas should 
be cleaned and disinfected frequently. Playground operators must submit and adhere to 
a COVID-19 Business Safety Plan using sector-specific guidance.  

Organized Recreational Sports. Beginning June 8, 2020, organized recreational youth or 
adult league sports may begin with a maximum number of participants of 25 for 
outdoor events and 10 for indoor events. Parents may attend youth sports activities but 
must remain 6 feet apart from non-household members. Spectators are strongly 
discouraged for adult sports. The sports league must retain records of who played in 
case later disease outbreak investigations become necessary. League administrators 
must submit and adhere to a COVID-19 Business Safety Plan using sector-specific 
guidance.  

Outdoor Pools and Outdoor Developed Hot Springs. Beginning June 8, 2020, these 
facilities may operate with a maximum capacity of 50% or 50 individuals, whichever is 
less. Bathrooms and showers can remain open but the lockers must remain closed. 
Frequently touched surfaces, shared objects, and bathrooms should be cleaned and 
disinfected every hour. Pool operators must submit and adhere to a COVID-19 Business 
Safety Plan using sector-specific guidance.  

Gyms, Recreation Centers, Indoor Pools and Indoor Developed Hot Springs. Beginning 
June 8, 2020, these facilities may open, with no more than 10 people per room, 
maintaining 6 feet distancing. Sharing of equipment is discouraged, and equipment 
must be cleaned and disinfected between uses. Restrooms and showers are open, while 
lockers remain closed. Businesses must submit and adhere to a COVID-19 Business 
Safety Plan using sector-specific guidance.  

Travel for Recreation. Recreational travel is recommended but not required to be 
limited within an individual’s local community. If recreational travel is taken outside an 
individual’s local community, it is the responsibility of each person who is traveling to 
familiarize themselves with the host community regulations and to follow those 
regulations while visiting and recreating.  

Children’s Day Camps and Youth Sports Camps. Effective June 1, 2020, children’s day camps, 
youth sports camps and exempt single skill-building youth camps may open in accordance with 
the requirements established by the State. Camp operators must submit and adhere to a 
COVID-19 Business Safety Plan using sector-specific guidance. Residential camps are not 
authorized to open at this time.  

Short Term Rental. Short term is defined as 30 days or less. Private rental by owners who are 
not licensed or of properties not managed by a professional property manager, are permitted 
as of June 22 with limits on capacity that are detailed in sector-specific guidance. Anyone 
providing a short-term rental must submit and adhere to a COVID-19 Business Safety Plan using 
sector-specific guidance. 



In addition to all other requirements applicable to short term lodging, operators of facilities 
that have shared bathrooms or food preparation facilities, including but not limited to hostels, 
mountain huts, or similar facilities, must inform guests about the restrictions in this Order, 
including by: Providing all guests with information about the Five Commitments of Containment 
explaining the Special Provisions for Visitors in the Addendum to the Seventh Notice of Public 
Health Order.  

Personal Services. Personal services as defined in the Seventh Notice of Public Health Order, 
may operate with no more than 50 people at a time or a maximum of 50% occupancy, 
whichever is fewer.  

Public and Private Gatherings. Effective June 15, all public and private gatherings of any 
number of people occurring outside a residence are limited to no more than fifty (50) 
individuals, except for the purposes expressly permitted in the Seventh Amended Notice of 
Public Health Order, which include Necessary Activities. Nothing in this Order prohibits the 
gathering of members of the same household. Any gathering requiring any type of government 
permit shall have an approved event specific COVID-19 Event Safety Plan. Businesses holding 
gatherings of up to 50 people must submit and adhere to a COVID-19 Business Safety Plan using 
event-specific guidance. Informal gatherings of up to 50 people must follow the 5 
Commitments to Containment and informal gathering guidelines. For events requiring staff, the 
50 person gathering limits only apply to attendees.  

The Pitkin County Public Health Department is tasked with protecting the health and welfare of 
the residents and visitors of Pitkin County, Colorado by investigating and controlling the causes 
of epidemic and communicable disease. This Addendum is necessary to control any potential 
transmission of disease to others. See section 25-1-508, Colorado Revised Statutes. Immediate 
issuance of this Order is necessary for the preservation of public health, safety, or welfare.  

 

 

 

 

 


